
St Philip and St James Church

MINUTES PCC MEETING

17 April 2021 (by Zoom)
Present

Nigel Vince (NV) (chair), Revd Preb Rosie Austin (RA), Alex Buckland (AB), Paul Fraser (PF), David Gammon (DG), 
Judith Hunter (JH), Marian Martin (MM), Alan Mason (AM), Shula Mason (SM), Margaret Rudd (MR), Sheila Steer (SS) 

1. Worship
SM shared a song with us with the theme of ‘Giving it all...’, and led us in a prayer, ‘Let us give you everything... as everything comes from you’.
NV thanked Rosie for being with us and leading our communion service on the previous day. It was wonderful to have her and for the congregation to meet her, and we appreciate all her support at this time.

2. Apologies for absence

Peter Cavill, Barbara Penman, Chris Collins
3. Minutes

i. To approve the minutes of the meetings on 19 and 26 April 2021 
19 April 2021: Minutes approved. Proposed NV, seconded AM , agreed ALL.
26 April 2021: Amendment – item 4. MM agreed to attend the finance meeting on 18 May, in addition to MR.

Minutes approved. Proposed NV, seconded JH, agreed ALL.
APCM meeting 26 April 2021: Draft minutes accepted as an accurate record. To be approved at 2022 APCM.
ii. Matters arising from the minutes, if not on the agenda

19 April, item 5  Opening the church. Following vandalism and damage to the church by a group of teenagers on 6 and 7 May, Standing Committee took the decision that the church should be shut each day by the car park helper on duty by 3.30pm. DG reported how he had seen a boy jumping off a high ledge above the vestry door at significant risk to himself. The communion rail had been badly damaged and footprints were left on the communion table. A number of items had been thrown around. AM had reported the incidents to the police who have logged them and will keep an eye on the church when they are passing. It was agreed that the church will normally be open from 10.00am to 3.30pm Monday – Saturday (ie, when the carpark is open). This may need to be reviewed in the school holidays. 
ACTION NV to investigate insurance for the repair to the communion rail.
26 April, item 3   Sidesperson’s role description. AM and SS have reviewed the sidesperson’s role description, removing some sections that no longer apply. This will be given to any new sidespeople.
4. Sunday morning rota; Holy Communion

SM is currently compiling the rota for June and July. RA said that she and Giles would be supporting us and providing clergy to preside at HC, though this might only be once a month. It was felt that we should be aiming for twice a month, as it is our tradition to have two a month and one on the fifth Sunday in a month.  
Martin Mather would be joining the small team of officiants. PCC members were in favour of local training being provided to support all those who were involved in leading and helping with our services. 

ACTION  RA to look at possibilities.

5. Lifting of coronavirus restrictions in church – possible timetable?

Weddings can now have 30 people, while funerals were only limited by the number of people the church could safely accommodate. There were no other changes in guidance at the moment, so current restrictions will continue to apply.
6. Team reports 

i. Safeguarding
See the Safeguarding report from Andy Downie, and also the Diocese of Exeter Guidelines on safeguarding whilst using videoconferencing platforms for ministry. 
A concern was raised about a safeguarding issue at a recent Zoom meeting. Andy recommends that Pip and Jim’s should adopt the Guidance on safeguarding whilst using videoconferencing platforms for ministry, and is satisfied that this dealt with the matter. It was agreed that all Zoom meetings taking place as part of the ministry of Pip and Jim’s Church should abide by the Guidance. This includes home groups, PCC meetings and team meetings. 

ACTION  SS to send the Guidance to all Zoom group leaders (who haven’t received it already via PCC) and make them aware that the Guidance should be implemented. CC to place the Guidance on the benefice website.
ii. Pastoral care

MR reported that those on the team responsible were phoning and sending cards to those needing them. They hoped it wouldn’t be too long before they can visit in person again. RA confirmed that there were now no restrictions on visiting the sick.
It was agreed that the need for the Monday Coffee Morning Zoom meeting was now at an end and that this would be discontinued. ACTION  MR to inform Catch Up.
iii. Communication
MR reported that Sue Cooke and Katy Ashford had taken on the whole responsibility of Catch Up, with some help from MR and those delivering paper copies. They were thanked for this.

iv. Finance

NV reported that the new laptop is now installed and performing much more quickly. An insurance claim on the Angel window damage has been submitted. Invoices were expected from the architect and Church Grant Consultants.
NV, DG, AM and SS met with the Diocesan Financial Director Neil Williams on 6 May. He felt that financial practice at Pip and Jim’s was sound, with notice given of upcoming financial difficulties and looking together at how these might be addressed. It is likely that the Diocese could offer us a loan, but NV and others present felt that this could not be recommended to the PCC as there would be little possibility of repaying it. 
NV, DG, MR, MM and SS were meeting with Brigit Kiyaga, Diocesan Mission Support Advisor on 18 May to help us to consider how we might engage further with the congregation and community as we look to raising the large amounts of money needed for the Heritage Restoration Project.
v. Fabric

Richard Scarse had replaced both locks on the West door after one of the locks failed. The other lock was old. 

Thanks were expressed to Richard as he had made no charge for this.

The first batch of grant applications for Phases 1 and 2 of the Heritage Restoration Project were sent out today. Martin Mather was preparing the Faculty. 

ACTION  DG to contact Andrew Clark of Church Grants to assist with grant applications for the bells.
vi. Outreach and mission 
CC sent a report that at the recent meeting of the Outreach and Mission team there had been agreement that we must stress the importance of the church’s mission in Ilfracombe and not just the mission of Pip and Jim’s. We’re not alone in this, other churches are already working within our community and it’s vitally important that we work as closely with them as possible. The team was looking at a number of possibilities.
MR suggested that we should combine a smaller version of the Flower Festival with our usual Sea Ilfracombe service over the weekend 4-5 September. She and her team would also oversee the Christmas Tree Festival as part of Combe Christmas. This was welcomed by the PCC and there was agreement that these events were at the core of our outreach and mission within our community and the town as a whole.
ACTION  SS to feedback to CC on the discussion.

vii. Worship, discipleship and prayer

SM reported that the team had met and there had been good attendance and interaction, with a good age range at the meeting. The meeting was positive and there was a lot of common ground. 

People shared their thoughts on Pip and Jim’s ‘identity’. Views included: filled with busyness and people are exhausted. The challenge is to be authentic in our worship. Pray more....an overflow of what God is doing in our lives. Speak life to each other ... mentoring ... honest relationships. What do we expect when we worship?  ... an encounter with God; quickening; breathing life into dry bones. We need to repent and ask for forgiveness.

viii. Youth and children

AB reported. Notes of the recent meeting had been circulated to the PCC. This was a positive discussion. AB would like to have the next meeting in church so all who wanted to could attend.

ix. Fellowship
AM reported that the meeting had been a great start. It was well attended and all were in agreement that we should think about how we can get to know one another more. ‘Can discipleship happen without friendship?’ Ideally, the team would like to try to create opportunities to do things together that are not necessarily church related, eg, a meal out, walks etc; and try to encourage younger people to be involved.
7. Future events
Monday 11 October at 7.30pm - half yearly church meeting (as recommended at APCM).
8. Deanery and diocesan items

There will be a service of confirmation for the Mission Community at St Sabinus, Woolacombe in the autumn. 

ACTION  ALL Contact RA if we know of anyone seeking confirmation.

The next Deanery Synod meeting will be in October with Brigit Kiyaga. Everyone was welcome to attend.

ACTION MR to put in Catch Up.

9. Correspondence   None
10. AOB (please submit 24+hrs in advance)
BP had received a £50.00 donation for the Lunch Club.
11. Confidentiality: to decide whether any part of the proceedings of the meeting should be regarded as confidential 

12. Closing prayer
AM
13. Date of next meetings:   
Thursday 24 June 7.30pm
JH to open, PC to close
Monday 12 July 2021 7.30pm
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